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Greeting in Christ’s Friendship

The mission of St. John's is to restore all people to unity with God and each other in Christ.

Greetings in Christ’s friendship sisters

and brothers in Christ! In my verbal

report at the Annual Meeting at the

end of January, I named that a goal of

mine these last six months as your

Interim Rector has been to try to

create safe spaces where difficult

conversations can unfold in the

light of God’s grace. Know how

very grateful I am for the way

parishioners have invited me in,

shared honestly and vulnerably with

me. 

I have aimed to nurture these settings

of being open to the light of God’s

grace by speaking in sermons and in

the Evangel about love and

forgiveness, as well as the Biblical

understanding of handling conflict.

My prayer has been to cultivate safe

and trustworthy relationships by

keeping my word, maintaining

confidentiality, and offering safety. My

goal has been to nurture trust from

everyday words to big commitments.

I have tried to encourage connectivity

in Christ through prayer—through

more intentional naming the prayers

of our community weekly in the

bulletin and Eministry, and inviting

parishioners to pray for one another in

Christ’s name. The meeting ground of

prayer can be powerful!

Examples of specific settings and

places that I have sought to live into

this creation of safe spaces where

difficult conversations can unfold in

the light of God’s grace are the many

pastoral care and counseling sessions I

have had with people who have

sought me out, and in ongoing groups

such as the Bible Study Groups on

Tuesday and Wednesday mornings.  

The St. John’s time line in the Parish

Hall is another avenue of being open

to the light of God’s grace. 

Another opportunity for connecting

in Christ’s in deeper ways has been

through the contemplative questions

on Sunday mornings for groups of

people that gather spontaneously here

and off site. The aim of these

contemplative ontemplative questions

has been a desire to ground our

beings, our conversations, and our

communities in Christ. In sharing

these questions again here, I hope you

will continue to find them helpful to

engage with your brothers and sisters

in Christ into deeper friendship in his

name…
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How did Christ speak to you when you first came to St. John’s?    

When was that? 

What was it about the fellowship encountered here that made you

realize this was to perhaps be a home?  

Where has Jesus showed up in your life?  

How has your life in Christ/your relationship with Jesus been

strengthened at St. John’s?

How do you listen for God’s will and ways in your life?

What is your favorite piece of scripture and book of the Bible?  

How does it influence you?

When do you feel close to God?

What causes you greater distress or concern, and how might

Christ be a part of that?

What experiences did you have in the church growing up?

If you were going to a Bible party, and encouraged to dress up and

be in role as a Bible character, who would it be?

Let me close in a playful way by addressing that last question

and sharing a favorite photo of a little girl who was invited to

her Sunday School class party at the beginning of a year with

the suggestion to dress up like a favorite Bible character.     

Yours in Christ….

+Mother Nancee
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 Days honored at our  Wednesday night Eucharists

February 7

Martyrs  of  Japan

February 14

Ash Wednesday (serv ices  a t  noon and 7 pm)

February 21

St .  Matth ias  

February 28 

Anna Ju l ia  Cooper  
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2024 SJN Annual Meeting

We are pleased to announce the results of our Annual Meeting!  James Beard, Greg Taylor, and Melissa

Busby have been elected to serve three year terms, while Sara Flanagan will be serving for 2 years and Susie

Laird for 1 year. We are also delighted to welcome John Ritz as our new Senior Warden and Robert Finley as

our new Junior Warden, & Robert Terry as Treasurer. In addition, we have some fantastic convention delegates

who will be representing us: James Beard, Merrie Beard, Mike Abla, Stephanie Abla, Roshni Robert, and Robert

Finley. This is a tremendous honor and we are confident that these individuals will serve our parish with

dedication and distinction. Congratulations to all of our newly elected! What an outstanding field of candidates,

we are grateful for all those who were willing to stand for these elections. Thank you!

We give thanks to all the nominees and for their willingness to serve Christ at St. John’s. We give

thanks for these people who helped the Annual Meeting run so smoothly.

Makers of delicious chili, dessert makers, and others who contributed the fixings!

Greg and Macalan, room set up, IT, montages

Stephanie Abla, generalist of documents 

Susie Laird, document gathering

Roshni, Mary, and Clois for the amazing hospitality and setting up and cleaning up after the

Chili Potluck

Jack Kasulis, Annual Meeting Teller, and for the counters: 

Jeff Greene, Joyce Pitchlynn, Martha White, Perry White, John Hockett,

 Angie Hockett, Gary Lahon

Ben Odom, Parliamentarian

Report preparers and presenters: Holly Cole-past Senior Warden, Pat Welch-past Junior Warden,  

Robert Terry-Treasurer, 

Kevin McGehee-St. John’s Foundation

Mary Carter and Roshni Robert thank the Clean up crew!

 Jona Kay Steed, Roshni Mary, Barbara Alexander, Jeffrey Smith, 

Robert Finley, Greg Taylor
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Giving thanks for these folks’  service on 
the vestry this  past  year.

Holly Cole

I love your sanctuary, Lord. The place where your glorious presence dwells."

(Psalm 26:8 NLT) Each time I walk through the courtyard of St. John's I am

reminded of this passage from Psalm 26. The courtyard is a serene peaceful

space where I experience the  presence of God in the natural beauty of the

trees, plants, birds and occasional squirrel. Walking through the courtyard

gives an opportunity to pause, breathe, and say a word of thanks for the

blessing that is the parish of St. John's Episcopal Church in Norman. Our

church is not only a reverently beautiful physical place, at its heart are the

people of St. John's - those saints who have passed and those who remain. I

first attended St. John's during Lent in 2008. Not being raised in the

Episcoapl Church, the service was very different from what I was

accustomed to. Yet, that didn't matter because I felt the presence of the Holy

Spirit and the love that seemed to linger in the air. After one service I knew

I'd found my church home. Throughout my time at St. John's I've felt an

unchanging sense of belonging and acceptance. To me, that feels like God's

glorious presence.. Wishing you peace and the light of Christ. 

Pat Welch

My favorite place at St. John’s is the nave.  The vibrant beauty of

the stained glass lifts my spirit!  St. John’s is my spiritual home

and the beauty of the nave is a very important part of my weekly

renewal for the next week!

Chuck Palm

I don’t think I have a favorite spot

at St. John’s, but if I had to pick I

think the chapel is right up there.  

This past year I spent a lot of time

there and I led Morning Prayer

nearly every Tuesday from

February until into August.  I got

to know the regulars pretty well

and I have great affection for them

all.
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Uli  Nol lert

I have been a member at St. John’s for nearly 30

years. In that time, I have been part of discussion

groups, helped with 12th Night, went on youth

trips, taught Sunday School and read the prayers

as well as many other activities. This community

means a lot to me. You all were there for me

when I was going through a tough time and just

knowing that this community exists and can be

counted on to provide support is deeply moving.

I was honored to serve on the Vestry for the

past 3 years. I look forward to our ongoing

journey together.

Roshni  Robert

Well, I'm a gardener and otherwise outdoor

enthusiast. I find my place in the order of things in

a garden, or in nature. My inflated sense of self

returns to its miniscule reality when surrounded by

the bigness of sky and earth and trees. When things

are coming up and growing and decaying, I have a

sense of order and it helps me carry the weight of

everything else. Being outdoors is where God

comes to hold my hand most often.

I have a special relationship with our church garden

in addition to this, as I've been slowly chipping

away at weeds and overgrowth there for the past

few years. We've added some perennials and the

Sunday school kids planted seeds for summer

flowers. I love that it is open to the public and that

its’ doors are never closed. I look forward to

warmer weather to carry on working in it!
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I’m packing up to head home after an incredibly meaningful week in Tanzania on pilgrimage with Episcopal

Relief & Development. Over the course of the week, we visited several of Episcopal Relief & Development

partners in Dodoma who are doing impactful work supporting women’s empowerment programs, food security

projects, and economic opportunities for the community.

It was illuminating to see first-hand how these programs empower people and their families. The people we met

were so welcoming and proud to share their stories with us. I was particularly inspired by the women

entrepreneurs we visited who have used microloans to grow their small businesses.

The most poignant part of the trip was visiting the Anglican Cathedral in Zanzibar, built on the site of the old

slave market. As we learned about the history and walked the grounds, I felt weighed down by the suffering that

occurred there and the deep wounds of slavery as well as the resilience of human dignity. I come away with a

greater sense of purpose in continuing the work of healing and reconciliation.

I’m still processing everything I saw and felt on this trip. It deepened my understanding of global injustice as well

as my resolve to keep fighting for human rights and equality.

Julia Ayala Harris | President of the House of Deputies 

-Jul ia  Ayala Harris

 I f  you'd l ike 

to learn more or  

        support    this

          inspirat ional

         program, vis i t

        episcopalrel ief .org 
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Youth
Easter Egg Hunt and Scramble on Easter (March 31, 2024)

St. John’s will host the Easter Egg Scramble and Easter Egg Hunt on Easter Sunday, 3/31/24. The Easter Egg

scramble is for children 3 yrs or younger, while the Egg Hunt is for children 4-11 yrs old. Consider sponsoring

some Easter Eggs at $1 each this year! All “egg money” will be donated to organizations serving Oklahomans in

need. Last year’s recipients were the OKC Crisis Nursery, The Equal Justice Initiative, and Second Chance

Animal Services.

Fledglings Schedule 

2/4 Switch Game Night

2/11 Get Air

2/18 Pretzel baking

2/25 Movie Night

3/3 Silly Olympics

3/10 Bowling

3/17 - NO FLEDGLINGS

3/24 - NO FLEDGLINGS (Palm Sunday)

3/31 - NO FLEDGLINGS (Easter)

4/7 - Lego Challenge

4/14 - Craft - Suncatchers

4/21 - Lion’s Park

4/28 - Skate Moore

5/5 - Kickball and Baked Bear

5/12 - Amazing Race

5/19 - Picnic and Fly-up Ceremony

Youth schedule

2/4 - Switch Game Night

2/11 - Lego Challenge

2/18 - Pretzel Baking

2/25 - Bowling

3/3 - Yoga

3/10 - Movie Night

3/17 - NO YOUTH (spring break)

3/24 - NO YOUTH (Palm Sunday)

3/31 - NO YOUTH (Easter)

4/7 - Escape This

4/14 - Self Portraits

4/20 (Sat) - Witchita Mountains Hike

4/28 - Skate Moore

5/5 - First Americans Museum 

5/12 - Chopped Challenge

5/19 - Picnic and Fly-up



To enjoy more photos posted by the Diocese of  Washington,  fol low this

l ink:  

Or,  go to https://www.facebook.com/photo/?

fbid=819461986887594&set=pcb.819484066885386
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The Rev’d Deacon Caitlin Frazier, former (and much beloved) parishioner and seminarian at the Virginia

Theological Seminary in Alexandria, Virginia, was ordained to the transitional diaconate at the Washington

National Cathedral. Caitlin, daughter of Jim and Trish Frazier, late beloved St. John’s parishioners, was ordained

to the Sacred Order of Deacons on January 13th 2024 at 10:00am. The event was live streamed on the

Washington National Cathedral’s YouTube site.  In attendance at this joyous occasion were the Reverend Twila

Smith, the Reverend Dwight Helt, Kelsey Kemp, Jeff Frazier, Robert Terry, and Reynolds Whalen.

Greetings from the Reverend Deacon Caitl in Frazier

What wonderful  news for the church!  

It was the joy of a lifetime to gather with friends and family from across my life, both in person and virtually, to

be ordained a deacon on Saturday at Washington National Cathedral. I followed the St. John's banner in the

procession, carried by Robert Terry. Former St. John's rector Fr. Dwight Helt was one of people who presented

me for ordination. Former St. John's members Reynolds Whalen and Rev. Twila Smith were also in attendance. I

felt the presence of the Holy Spirit as well as my parents, Jim and Trish Frazier. I am grateful for all of the love

and support I've received from St. John's over the years. In the coming months, I hope to be able to visit you all

and show off my new clergy collar!  

  - The  Rev.  Deacon  Caitlin  Frazier

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=819461986887594&set=pcb.819484066885386


More Good News About Another St.  John’s Parishioner!

The Norman Rotary Club honored

parishioner Dr. Bill McCurdy, by

naming him a Paul Harris Fellow, in

appreciation for his service in the

medical community helping patients,

and also helping employees, and their

pursuit of medical related degrees. 

He was also honored for his exemplary public service in Purcell when at the dedication Medical Clinic;  

they surprised Bill with a huge painting of him and his cousin and surgery partner, Rick McCurdy, in the

entrance, to honor over 100 years of Dr. McCurdys taking care of the community of Purcell.

What a birthday week--this was followed with a birthday dinner with friends at Legends Restaurant

 and his birthday blessing at St. John’s Sunday.
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Join us for  Imposit ion of  Ashes & Holy Eucharist  

as  the season of  Lent  begins.   

ASH WEDNESDAY –  February 14;  services at  noon and 7 p.m.



PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE, FOR THE HOLY LAND
Karen Armstrong, JERUSALEM: ONE CITY, THREE FAITHS (Random House, Ballantine
Books, 2005). Available in audible (narrated by author & one other), e-book, paperback, &
hardcover formats: new @$15- 32, used from $2.20. Review by Susan Laird:

Amid our prayers for Presiding Bishop Curry, lately facing serious medical challenges, he has spoken
out about the holy land’s ongoing tragedy: “The violence is horrific, and the geopolitics are complex,
but my call to love is simple: Stop the killing.Stop all of it.  Stop it today.…Every human child of God
—Palestinian and Israeli—deserves safety and security. …. Staying quiet in this moment would be a
stain upon our souls and would deepen our complicity.” (ENS, 11/7/23).

Fascinating and monumental, Karen Armstrong’s Jerusalem may inspire Episcopalians who feel
overwhelmed by the holy land’s violently deepening darkness. This book helps probe cultural roots of
emotional intensity that recent atrocities are arousing. First published in 1997 and available in
diverse languages, this mythic and religious history of the holy city begins in amazing detail a couple
millennia before the Common Era and does not extend beyond 20th century. Therefore, it is not a
commentary on this season’s unholy devastation of the holy land, but still is relevant to it. Giving a
very long view of the holy city’s “explosive history…and the atrocities that have been committed in its
name,”Jerusalem does debunk militant claims made on all sides about alleged competing “firsts”
that the news feed is delivering as somehow (fallaciously) foundational to current political
deliberations. However, it also bears witness to the seldom-remarked hopeful fact that Jews,
Christians, and Muslims did live together in Jerusalem in ways that demonstrated “Peaceful
coexistence in the Holy City is not an impossible dream.”

Armstrong abstains from religious favoritism. A former Roman Catholic nun, she is an Oxford-
educated literary-history scholar who has become a leading prolific public intellectual researching
comparative religion, a member of the Jesus Seminar, and founder of the global interfaith Charter
for Compassion. She explains that “the importance of practical charity and social justice” was
“crucial to the cult of Jerusalem from the very first.” Recognizing Jerusalem as “the symbolic heart of
the conflict that now threatens the whole world,”she observes that the city’s holiness has depended
upon its compassion for the weak and vulnerable, a moral imperative too often valued less than the
city’s purity or sanctity. Peace will require imagination, commitment, sacrifices, compromises. Myself
now just a few hours into the audible version, which totals 22 hours, I invite you, Beloved Readers, to
join me as spiritual companions on the self-educating journey Armstrong’s Jerusalem offers amid our
anguish about current events there. Can this thought-provoking history inspire new devotion to our
own Baptismal Covenant promise to “strive for justice and peace among all people, and respect the
dignity of every human being”?

Susie  Laird



+++A Postscript Call: PRAY. STUDY. ACT. That is the lay-ministry agenda of those who
hear in that promise a call to collaborate with Episcopal Peace Fellowship. EPF’s
Palestine-Israel Network’s Facebook page offers news articles for those following holy
land events. EPF-PIN’s website https://epfnational.org/pin/ offers information about
Episcopal Church positions on Palestine—Israel; about personal and fictional narratives,
films, poetry, critical political science, history, theology, EPF-PIN position papers, and
other resources available to teach, inform, and inspire us; about travel to the region and
its culture and cuisine; and about EPF-PIN’s monthly bulletin for/by lay ministers called
to participate in EPF-PIN’s witness. Oklahoma Episcopalians have not yet formed an EPF
chapter, but just two or three could gather at St. John’s to lead the way for EPF/PIN lay
ministry in our diocese. See the Outreach section of St. John’s Lay Ministry Manual, page
20.

JERUSALEM: ONE CITY, THREE FAITHS 
Karen Armstrong, (Random House, Ballan0ne
Books, 2005)
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January Vestry Meeting Highlights

Three candidates for the Music Minister have been interviewed and the Music Minister Search Committee is

in the agreement negotiating stage with the number one choice. 

The Reverend Canon Betsy Randall introduced the basics of a rector search process, and this conversation

will continue at the February vestry meeting. 

We were reminded that it is not too late to make a financial pledge for 2024 to St. John’s.

Much appreciation was expressed for outgoing vestry members—Roshni Robert, Ulli Nollert, Chuck Palm,

Pat Welch, and Holly Cole. 

February is here and Lent will be upon us soon. As part of your Lenten discipline, pick up a Forward Day by

Day in the church lobby. February's reflections are written by none other than St. John's own parishioner, Julia

Ayala Harris! The Forward Day by Day publication includes the lectionary reading for each day, including saints'

days, and a reflection on one of the readings by that month's author. People from all walks of the Episcopal

Church contribute their time and talent. If you prefer digital access, go to

https://prayer.forwardmovement.org/home and click on "Forward Day by Day." Added bonus of the web-

based publication--we can hear the writer read his/her/their own reflection on that day's podcast. Enjoy! 

-Merrie Beard

Forward Day by Day

A Time Line Conversation on Sunday Mornings 

All are invited to come to the parish hall between the services and participate in parish storytelling in the creation of a

time line.  There is a long stream of white paper attached to the wall beginning with 1892, the official starting year of the

parish. Folks are encouraged to come and add a year and event that happened then.  There will be plenty of markers and

this will occur between about 9.15ish to 10.15ish.  The hope in engaging this exercise is to share our faith stories, increase

our community, and listen for how Christ has been a part of growing St. John’s Episcopal Church.  Feel free to

photocopy photos you have and bring them for the timeline! 

-Mtr. Nancee

Vocation Day 2024 |  February 20

The Commission on Ministry of the Diocese of Oklahoma will host its fourth "Vocation Gathering" on Feb. 20,

at 6:00PM- 8:00PM (Zoom Meeting) and on Feb. 24, at 1PM-3:30PM (In-person at OKC Diocesan Center.)

Vocations Day 2024 is open to people considering discernment for Holy Orders and will be held both virtually

and in person. Join Bishop Poulson and diocesan leaders to learn more about the process for discerning Holy

Orders, education leading up to ordination, as well as new opportunities for lay ministry licensure. Vocations

Day will include a panel of priests (full-time and bivocational) deacons, and lay leaders who will share their

experience in ministry. Spouses are welcome. Sponsoring priests are requested to attend. 

If you have any questions, regarding registration, please contact Judith Rodriguez, Executive Assistant to the

Canon to the Ordinary at 405-416-5562 or jrodriguez@epiok.org.

https://prayer.forwardmovement.org/home


Ash Wednesday services will be held at two

convenient times: 12:00PM and 7:00PM. As we

enter the season of Lent, these services will

include the solemn and meaningful tradition of

the imposition of ashes, as well as the celebration

of the holy eucharist. 

Join us as we come together to reflect, repent, and

renew our commitment to our faith. All are

welcome to attend these services and begin the

Lenten season with a spirit of devotion and self-

reflection.
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Mardi Gras | February 10th at 6:00pm
Mardi Gras is right around the corner and we intend to

whoop it up! On February 10, 6 PM, join us in the

fellowship hall for our annual Mardi Gras festivities.

Mardi Gras is traditionally the last day of feasting and

revelry before Lent begins on Ash Wednesday. This

begins the Easter Season which is quite early this year.

Join us for much eating and great music! We want

everyone to feel like they can come, so, in lieu of tickets

we are just taking donations. If you would like to

participate, we are going to be looking for volunteers to

set up, decorate, help in the kitchen and clean up! We

will also be looking for your gumbo and red beans

and rice! There will be a sign up to follow, so start

thinking about what you’ll cook and what you’ll wear

(dancing shoes??) and if you’ll be able to participate.

Music will be provided by the wonderful Larry

Hammett Trio!

-Roshni Robert
Ash Wednesday Services Scheduled 

We are pleased to announce that Canon Steve Carlsen will be visiting

St. John's Parish on February 25th. 

Mark your calendars and join!

Canon Steve Carlsen to visit St. John’s



Whether you knit or don't, you're welcome to join our

"Knit" Night gatherings. 

We meet on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays, which will be

February 1st and 15th. Drop by anytime 6:30-8:30 pm

in the library at St. John's. 

You're welcome to bring any portable craft or

needlework project, or come for the conversation,

which may be about almost anything. Can you say,

"Oh, I like that!" or "How do you do that?" or

"OOH!" or "Look what I did!"  If so, you'll fit in with

the group just fine. If you'd like to be added to the

email reminder list, or want to know more, please

contact Melody Palm. 

"Knit" Night

-Melody Palm

Our Hymn Board
In addition to being printed in the service sheet,

hymn numbers are posted at the front of the

church. Some may find it easier to look at the

hymn board for numbers instead of locating the

information in the service sheet. Occasionally, a

hymn may be changed after printing of the

service sheets; if this happens, please follow the

hymn board. 

Hymnals in each pew are bound in blue. The "S"

numbers at the beginning of the book are for

"service" or liturgical settings, such as the

Gloria, Kyrie, Sanctus. We generally use the

same setting of each throughout a liturgical

season. When we move from Epiphany to Lent

mid-February, we'll also change to different

music settings. 

-Melody Palm
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February 2024 Episcopal Church Women News!

The February ECW meeting will be held on Friday, February 23,

2024, in the Commons.  We will be discussing charities where we

would like to help as women. The diocese is also looking to build

a database of Episcopal church women throughout Oklahoma

Here are upcoming ECW events in the diocese for 2024.

Feb. 23-25, 2024         2024 Intergenerational Winter Retreat @St. Crispin’s. See insert and QR code.

April 26-28, 2024     Annual Conference and Bishop’s Day @St. Crispin’s 

Nov. 15-17, 2024     Women’s Fall Retreat @St. Crispin’s

For more info about Episcopal Church Women, can be found at

the link below. 

https://www.epiok.org/episcopal-church-women

Please RSVP for  chi ldcare services to Becky Smith @

bexsmith1971@gmail .com.

 Please  be  sure  to  inc lude your  chi ld  or  chi ldren’s  ages

so that  we have appropriate  accommodations  for  the

kids .

KAY CONNOR GREENSHIELDS

90th Birthday Party on Sunday, February 11th, 2024

Northhaven Place, 7535 W. Hefner Road, OKC, 73162.

Deacon Kay Greenshields is a member of St John’s.  Many of you may not

know her as it has been many years since she was an active member. I only

have come to know her through Eucharist visits which I have been doing with

her for close to 5 years now.  In the beginning, I was not aware of Kay’s long

history with St John’s.  She was a Deacon here, as well as St Anselms, and was

the organist/ choirmaster for 16 years.   I’m sure there is much more to Kay’s

history with St John’s than I am aware.  

Kay will turn 90 in February.  I thought it would be nice to celebrate her.

There will be a large birthday card to sign in the Parish Hall and if anyone

would like to write her a private note I am happy to make sure she gets it.  I

am organizing a little surprise party for her at her Assisted Living Center on

Sunday February 11th at 2:00pm. The center is located west of Rockwell off

Hefner Rd in OKC.  I understand this is quite a way from Norman so we may

not have a large turnout but I think if a few can make it along with our card

and special wishes it would truly make her day.

If anyone has any questions please contact Andrea at:   

andreag51893@gmail.com or 405.250.2037. 
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Evangel Submissions

Please feel free to submit articles for new and upcoming Evangels. If

you would like to submit something to be included in the future, please

send a copy of your article to:  evangel@episcopalnorman.org 

EVANGEL
St. John's Episcopal Church | Norman, OK

OFFICE HOURS

Mon  10am-2pm

Tues ,  Wed,  Thurs  10am-3pm

Sunday Mornings: Live stream is here! The videos are

available on the St. John’s website:

http://episcopalnorman.org/livestream.aspx 

Online Church Service Options

Address Service Requested

St John's Evangel

USPS 424550

Published Monthly by St. John's Episcopal Church

235 W. Duffy  

Norman, OK 73069

Periodical class postage paid at Norman, OK

Restore all people to unity with God and each other in Christ.

Weekly Schedule

 Sundays 
Holy Euchar is t  8a  & 10:30a

[Livestream:  10 :30]

www.episcopalnorman.org

Join us  for  f e l l owsh ip  f o l l ow ing

bo th  s e r v i c e s .  

Chi ldren 's  Sunday School

9 :30a-10 :15a

Tuesdays
 Holy  Euchar is t  10a  (Chapel ) .

 Fol lowed by Bib le  Study .  

Wednesdays
 Holy  Euchar is t  6p (Chapel )

Thursdays
 B ib le  Study 9 :30-10 :30

 1st  Wed of  Month Memorial

Service  2/7 12:10pm

(Columbarium)

Staff
The Rev. Dr. Nancee Martin

Interim Rector

The Rev. James Tyree

Deacon

Catherine Wilson

Christian Formation Director

Taylor Redden

Parish Administrator

Melody Palm

Interim Organist/Choir M.

Matthew Wilson

 Youth Minister
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